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MONDAY, APRIL 6, 2020

ATTENDEES:  Petra and John Croneigh, Sam Martinez, Doug Ahlgrim, Larry Ginsberg, Dale Perrin, Nancy Shepherdson, Beth Slaughter and Barbara Barker.

MEETING MINUTES:

The meeting was called to order at 7:08 p.m. by Petra Croneigh, President.   This is the second meeting that has been conducted via Zoom.  The Stay-at-Home order is still in effect till the end of April.  Petra asked how everyone was doing and wishing all remain healthy.

MINUTES:  The minutes were reviewed and unanimously approved by the committee.

INVOICES - Dale Perrin

Dale reported that he emailed out the invoices for the next quarter:  April, May and June.  Please submit payment as soon as possible.  

DISTRICT MATCHING GRANT - Nancy Shepherdson

Nancy announced that the Lake Zurich Rotary Club was approved for the 1:1 matching grant for $1000.  The $1000 will go to the food bank at St. Vincent de Paul and the remaining $830 will be sent to the Diaper Bank. The District check is anticipated to come in later this week.

SPEAKER FOR NEXT ZOOM MEETING - Petra Croneigh

Petra will check if Craig Taylor with the County Board will talk to us at next Monday's meeting.  If he is unavailable, the alternant speaker will be Jessica Vealitzek.  The topic will be county responses to the pandemic and what that will mean.  

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES - Dale Perrin, Nancy Shepherdson

Dale brought up the Senior Living Complex next to the Lake Zurich Police Station that might present an opportunity to reach out to the seniors residing there and provide a Pie Social.   He left a message with the administrator but to date has not heard back.  Dale will follow up again tomorrow and see what possibilities are available in May or this summer, once the quarantine for the Corona Virus is lifted.

Nancy stated she gets announcements for volunteer opportunities from other not-for-profit agencies.  Any noteworthy requests, she will pass along via email to our membership in case anyone on an individual basis is interested in participating.


MEMBERSHIP - Petra Croneigh

Petra received an email request from Dr. Thomas Lutz requesting to have his membership placed on hold till further notice.  His office practice is keeping him very busy and he is unable to attend any of the meetings at this time.   If he decides to return, he will not be required to reapply for membership only reactivate his current membership and submit dues.  

UPDATES - Petra Croneigh

* Recycle Opportunity:  Petra said that she will check if there are any opportunities for us to setup a recycle bin for electronics, possibly at the Casper Hardware parking lot.  She will check if anyone is available to speak to that topic at one of the Monday evening Zoom meetings.  

* The Little Library at the Lake Zurich Rotary Park:  Petra and Beth Slaughter will check out the Little Library box tomorrow to see if it needs to be restocked.  Nancy has children books as well as cook books that could be placed in the Little Library for community use. 

* Trash Bags:  Nancy will put in a request to purchase trash bags in our next grant application that is due on June 15.   The bags will be given to St. Vincent de Paul.  We provide the bags for the clients when they come in to get food supplies or pick up the Rotary books.  

* D & J Bistro Servers:  A motion had been made at the previous meeting to provide monies to the servers at the Bistro, many of whom have been furloughed.   Dale will cut a check for $245 to be sent to the Bistro with a note to ensure the money is distributed among the servers.  

* Farmer's Market:  Petra submitted the application to participate in the Lake Zurich annual event.   It is scheduled to start in June but suspect that the date will be changed.  Dale will check on the beer delivery and our required insurance coverage.  Once we have a start date,  we will finalize the volunteer schedule.  

* Road Cleanup:  Nancy will contact the DOT to see if they are still picking up the trash bags.  The supplies are kept at Inland Bank but would be available for pickup when needed.   Given the current situation, the date for the cleanup will be pushed back a month. New date TBA.

* Scholarships:  Beth Slaughter stated she will check with the College Counselor, Mr. Kraus if he has received any applications.  None have been received online from our website.  Beth has not heard if the selection process on May 18th has been moved to July 17th for Senior Honor's Day.  The deadline for application is April 24th.  The scholarship is now $750 and will be presented to four recipients.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.   Next Zoom meeting will be held on Monday, April 13th at 7:00 p.m.   Petra wished everyone a Blessed Easter and/or Passover.
                                                                          Barbara Y. Barker, Secretary
